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05 April 2024 
 

Charles Graham 
Charles Graham <charlesgraham578@gmail.com> 
 
 
Dear Charles Graham 

Re: FOI request FOIAH2324/713 

Further to your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, please find a response to your 
questions below.  
 
Q1 Does the Trust have a Managed Service (MSP) or MV or an external Bank supplier for the 

recruitment of agency staff? Please break this down into Doctors, Nursing & AHP if 
appropriate. 

  
A1 Yes, for all staff groups with the exception of the medical and dental workforce 
  
Q2 If yes, who is that contract with and when does it end? 
  
A2 NHS Professionals – 31/07/2024 
  
Q3 If yes, how did the Trust review whether the supplier followed ethical business practices, 

what ethical insights did they gather? 
  
A3 This contract was awarded via a national framework agreement. As part of the framework 

award process, the framework provider undertakes all relevant due diligence required for 
each supplier bidding to be awarded onto the framework agreement. 

  
Q4 What steps do the Trust take to ensure suppliers are paying their fair share of taxes and 

acting with integrity. 
  
A4 This contract was awarded via a national framework agreement. As part of the framework 

award process, the framework provider undertakes all relevant due diligence required for 
each supplier bidding to be awarded onto the framework agreement, this includes a review 
of each supplier’s financial information. 

  
Q5 Who is responsible within the Trust, for ensuring that suppliers follow ethical business 

practices? 
  
A5 The Trust’s Procurement is managed by Health Procurement Liverpool (HPL) who 

undertake due diligence during any invitation to tender process, prior to awarding a 
contract. For further information you may wish to contact them direct via wcf-
tr.healthprocurementliverpool@nhs.net 
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This information supplied to you is copyrighted to Alder Hey Children's NHS Foundation 
Trust. You are free to use it for your own purposes or for other specific uses permitted in 
the Copyright, Designs and Patents Act 1988. If you wish to use the information, we have 
provided for any commercial purposes including the sale of the information to a third party 
you must first obtain permission from us to do so. If we do grant such permission this may 
involve a licensing agreement and the application of a fee. 
 
Should you not be happy with the information provided you have a right to request a review of our 
response. In the first instance this should be addressed to: 
 
Information Governance Manager 
Eaton Road 
Liverpool 
L12 2AP 
 
If you ask for a review and are dissatisfied with the outcome, under Section 50 of the Freedom of 
Information Act you then have a right of appeal to the Information Commissioner. The Information 
Commissioner’s address is: 
 
Information Commissioner’s Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF  

 
Yours sincerely 

 

Information Governance Team 
Alder Hey Children's NHS Foundation Trust  
 


